
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

METROPOLITAN HISTORICAL COMMISSION (MHC) 

MINUTES 

 

May 16, 2016 

 

The Metropolitan Historical Commission held its regular meeting on May 16, 2016, in the conference room of 

the Historical Commission office at 3000 Granny White Pike, with Commission Chair Jim Forkum presiding. 

 

Commissioners Present:   Jim Forkum, Chair; Clay Bailey, Vice-Chair, Bob Allen, Alex Buchanan, Pat 

Cummins, David Currey, Bill Hardin, Jim Hoobler, Dr. Bill McKee, Mark 

Rogers, Gerry Searcy, and Linda Wynn were present. Dr. Carole Bucy also 

attended. Menié Bell, Don Cusic, and Lynn Maddox did not attend.  

  

Staff Members Present:   Sean Alexander, Melissa Baldock, Tara Mielnik, Scarlett Miles, Melissa Sajid, 

Fred Zahn and Robin Zeigler 

 

 

Chair Jim Forkum called the meeting to order.  

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES – Jim Forkum 

Chair Forkum asked if there were any amendments or questions regarding the minutes from the April 2016 

meeting. Alex Buchanan mentioned that Lynn Maddox was marked as present but she had not attended. Bob 

Allen made a motion to approve the minutes as corrected.  Dr. Bill McKee seconded and the commission voted 

to approve them unanimously. 

 

BUDGET HEARING REPORT – Jim Forkum 

Chair Forkum mentioned that MHC’s Council budget hearing went very well. Forkum thanked the 

commissioners who had attended the hearing for their support. During the hearing, several council members 

had mentioned that they would like to add funds for a half-time staff person to the Historical Commission’s 

budget, and that they knew the need was justified due to the number of properties under review by the MHZC. 

Other council members had questions about funds for historic markers.  

 

PRESERVATION AWARDS RECAP – Scarlett Miles 

Ms. Miles mentioned that the Awards program went very well. Several council members attended. Recipients 

of the Architectural Awards were very appreciative. The program was recorded by the Metro Nashville Network 

and is available for viewing on their website. Lots of pictures were taken and are available for anyone wishing 

to see them.  

Chair Forkum thanked Scarlett and the rest of the MHC staff for their work on the program and said it was one 

of the best he could remember. He also commended Tim Walker for his presentation at the Awards program 

and the Council budget hearing and said that Tim always represents the department very well. 

 

DIRECTOR’S REPORT – none given 

 



 

HISTORIC ZONING REPORT – Robin Zeigler  

A new commissioner has joined the Historic Zoning Commission. Cyril Stewart will be the representative 

architect. Brian Tibbs has joined the Planning Commission and will continue to serve the MHZC as the Planning 

Commission rep, replacing Hunter Gee, who was not reappointed to the Planning Commission. 

 

Jim Forkum read a letter from former councilman Phil Claiborne on behalf of Friends of Two Rivers Mansion, 

thanking the commission for their recent recognition and Commissioners’ award in the 2016 Preservation 

Awards program. 

 

CEMETERY PHOTOGRAPHY REPORT – Bob Allen 

Documentation provided at the meeting is available as PDF file. 

  

STAFF REPORTS – no reports given 

   

OTHER BUSINESS  

Clay Bailey mentioned that the Memorial Day Dash 5K race is coming up on May 30. The race will begin in 

front of the Adventure Science Center at 7:30 a.m. He urged all commissioners to get involved- to walk, run, or 

volunteer. This year’s run is dedicated in honor and memory of Mitchell Mielnik, who was a frequent volunteer 

and participated in the race several times over the years.  

 

Clay Bailey also mentioned that Metro Parks would be hosting a series of public meetings for input on a Master 

Plan for Metro Parks, and that someone from the commission and/or staff should be there to encourage 

preservation of historic sites within the parks. 

 

Dr. Carole Bucy, County Historian, mentioned that the Nashville Encyclopedia project has been put on hold for 

now, because no funds were allocated for it in the FY17 budget.  

 

 

With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

Respectfully submitted June 15, 2016. 

Yvonne Ogren       
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